
 

 

TTC AUDIT COMMITTEE 
REPORT NO. 

 
 
MEETING DATE: July 25, 2013 
 
SUBJECT:  UPDATE TO PRICEWATERHOUSECOOPERS 2012 

AUDIT RESULTS REPORT 
 

 
INFORMATION ITEM 
  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Audit Committee receive the attached update to 
PricewaterhouseCoopers (“PWC”) Audit Results report regarding the audits of the financial 
statements of the Toronto Transit Commission and its subsidiaries for the year ended 
December 31, 2012. 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
On April 25, 2013, the Audit Committee received an interim report on the audit results from PWC 
and approved the forwarding of the report to a regular meeting of the Board. On May 24, 2013, 
the Board received the interim report.  At that time the audit was substantially complete except for 
the City of Toronto confirmation of intercompany balances.   
 
DISCUSSION 
 
On June 14, 2013, PWC finalized their work related to the audited financial statements of the TTC 
and its subsidiaries and issued their final reports.  The appended update to PWC’s Audit Results 
report indicates their work is complete and that they are prepared to issue unqualified or “clean” 
audit opinions on the consolidated financial statements of both TTC and Toronto Coach Terminal 
Inc. (TCTI).   
 
The auditors have also reported the final materiality levels and have added one item to the 
Summary of Unadjusted Misstatements for TTC.  This item is in respect of a potential $2 million 
understatement of the amount owing to the City by TTC for capital projects.  The difference is 
primarily attributed to four City of Toronto invoices, three of which were received by the TTC in 
2013 relating to activity in 2008 and 2010.  Staff are in the process of obtaining and reviewing 
supporting documentation from the City to validate the amounts owing.  The Committee should 
note this potential misstatement is immaterial from a financial statement perspective, meaning 
neither the TTC nor the City would adjust their 2012 year-end financial statements for this item.  
 
The auditor’s reports (i.e. opinions) for TTC and TCTI are also appended for your information. 
 
 - - - - - - - - - - - -
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